
A Message From Administration 

Dear Families: 

 

Here we are in May! Life at Milliken Mills Public School continues to be busy and 

exciting. 

 

TEACHER LEARNING 

Teachers have attended the regional equity symposium and they will be sharing their 

learning with the staff and the community.  We continue to work on our math strategy 

with a recent focus on proportional reasoning.  Feel free to contact your child’s teacher if 

you have any questions. 

STUDENT ENGAGEMENT AND SUCCESS 

Ms Hwang and her students participated in the Music Alive competitions where they 

represented our school with both a platinum and a gold level of achievement in the various 

competitions.  Mr. Kellman is coordinating the junior boys’ basketball participation in the 

area tournaments.  Mr. Mio took the Milliken Dance group to the regional competition 

where they participated very successfully on April 27, 2017. 

VOLUNTEER BREAKFAST 

We are very fortunate to have wonderful volunteers at MMPS.  We recognized our 

amazing volunteers with a tea on Tuesday, May 2, 2017 from 9:00—10:30 a.m. in the 

library.   We had 27 attendees!  Merci for all you do, volunteers!  The staff and students 

would like to extend a special thanks to Ms. Singh.  She spent many hours planning the 

event.  She designed the invitations, planned the menu, decorated and arranged the 

performances to make the event special for our dedicated volunteers.  Bravo, Ms. Singh 

EQAO 

This is a reminder that the EQAO will take place from May 23rd to June 1.   Our grade 6 

students will write from May 23rd to May 26th and our grade 3 students will write from 

May 29th to June 1st.  We ask that parents not schedule any appointments for students in 

during this time to allow the students to complete the assessment uninterrupted. 

 

We look forward to the next two months of learning and growing together! 

 

Yours in education, 

Nandy Palmer  & Padmini Padiachy 

EQAO Night 

Milliken Mills Public School will be hosting an information 

night on Thursday May 4th, 2017 for students and their 

families in Grade 3 and 6. This is to develop a deeper un-

derstanding of the upcoming EQAO assessment. Parents 

will understand how this assessment is used at the school 

level and together with their students, they will have an op-

portunity to practice some of the math questions with the 

strategies highlighted at each station.  The event will run 

from 6:00 – 7:00 pm on Thursday May 4thth and will be 

held in the library.  Please join us! 
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289 Risebrough Cir. 

Markham, Ontario 

L3R 3J3 

T:  905.475.8143 

F:  905.475.3264 

Principal:  Nandy Palmer 

VP:  Padmini Padiachy 

Superintendent:  Erik Khilji 

Trustee:  Jaunita Nathan  



SCHOOL HOURS 
 

Entry:    8:15 a.m. 

School Starts: 8:20a.m. 

Recess:  10:00-10:20 

Lunch:  12:00-1:00 

Dismissal:  2:40 p.m. 
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The Welcome to Kindergarten program (WTK) offers resources and strategies for 

families in support of children and early learning. Our school will be hosting our WTK 

Family Orientation session on May 16th at 8:30am 

 

Learning to Play and Playing to Learn: Getting Ready for School is a wonderful booklet 

for families in helping their child prepare for a successful transition to kindergarten. 

We look forward to seeing you on May 17th at 8:30am 

 

Talk Read Sing Play every day! 

Congratulations to Michelle L., Claire L. and Rahul V. who 

successfully auditioned for the York Region Enrichment Band.  

The Enrichment Band is a unique opportunity for motivated 

students to participate in an enrichment music program.  Michelle, 

Claire and Rahul will have the chance to participate in a four day 

music camp where they rehearse high calibre repertoire, interact 

with other musically talented students and perform several 

concerts.  The Enrichment Band is under the direction of Dr. 

Jessica Kun, associate professor from Wilfrid Laurier University 

and conductor and artistic director of Richmond Hill Philharmonic 

Orchestra. 

York Region Enrichment Band 

Music Alive 

Our music festival season has begun!  During the months of March, April and May, our Milliken 

Mills musicians will be performing in the Music Alive Festival.  The Music Alive Festival is a fes-

tival that celebrates the joy of music and showcases the talents of students from across York Re-

gion schools and communities.  It promotes an open environment of learning and fosters musical 

and personal growth.  It is a non-competitive festival where ensembles are rated on a performance 

standard. 

 

Congratulations to our Junior Band, Intermediate Band and Recorder Ensemble as they each gave a 

spectacular performance.  With the many hours of practising during lunch recesses and at home, 

they achieved great success.  We’re looking forward to continuing the streak of music excellence 

as the String Ensemble performs in May. 

  

Here are the results of our accomplishments: 

Intermediate Band – Platinum 

Junior Band – Gold 

Recorder Ensemble – Gold 

String Ensemble — Platinum 

 

A huge thank you to Ms. Hwang for the countless hours she puts into 

getting our bands into top shape! 

http://www.beststart.org/resources/hlthy_chld_dev/pdf/school_readiness_english_fnl.pdf


In the 2017/18 school year, York Region Public Health will 
visit all  elementary schools to provide school immunization 
clinics to Grade 7 students. The clinics offer vaccines for 
Hepatitis B, Human Papilloma Virus (HPV) and Meningococ-
cal A, C, Y, W-135 at no cost.  
  
Under the Immunization of School Pupils Act, meningococ-
cal vaccine is required for school attendance, unless an ex-
emption is filed with public health. Hepatitis B and HPV 
vaccines are recommended, but not required for school at-
tendance.  
  
Parents of students entering Grade 7 in fall 2017 will re-
ceive consent forms in the mail in June. Please complete 
the consent form and return it to York Region Public Health 
to allow your child to participate in the immunization clin-
ics. Detailed instructions can be found on the forms and ac-
companying letter. If the consent form is not completed, 
your child will not be able to receive vaccines at the clinic.  
  
Parents and guardians who do not consent should still com-
plete the forms and return them, indicating that you do not 
authorize York Region Public Health to immunize your child. 
  
Visit york.ca/immunizations and click on School Immuniza-
tion Clinics for more information. 
  
Did you know? If your child has missed a required vaccina-
tion on Ontario’s routine immunization schedule, he/she 

york.ca/immunizations




Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 
Gr 7 Hep B & 

Gr 8 HPV  

4 

EQAO 

Night @ 

6pm 

5 
Boys Club 

6 

7 8 9 

 

 
 
Gr 3 Swim to-

Survuve 

10 

 

 
Gr 3 Black 

Creek Pio-

neer Village 

11 

 
 

Grade 2 FI 
Welcome 

Skills Canada 

12 

 

Boys Club 
5/6FI Phyllis 
Rawlinson Park  

13 

14 15 

 
Forest of Read-
ing Trip to 
Harbourfront  

16 
Forest of 

Reading Trip 

17 18 19 

 
Boys Club 

20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 
Boys Club 

27 

28 29 30 

 

 
Gr 3 Swim to-

Survuve 

31    
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http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=imgres&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwj_iKigxJ3MAhVIvYMKHZtFDOwQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.ucdsb.on.ca%2Fschool%2Fwil%2Fstaffdirectory%2Fteacherpages%2FPages%2FLLava.aspx&psig=AFQjCNHEVqb6X69X40mSzIpFG
http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=imgres&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwia0-GLxJ3MAhVLuoMKHUYfAhcQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.peninsulavet.com.au%2Fcontent.php%3Fid%3D39&psig=AFQjCNFrWNERxDdCvI8F7pPlncUHdkMSUA&ust=1461252552104220
https://www.google.ca/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fvintagevibes.org.uk%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2016%2F08%2Fvintage_tea_partytext.jpg&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fvintagevibes.org.uk%2Fnews%2F&docid=T5TZd9ETbP4qDM&tbnid=cc9VgjB2OtEv6M%3A&vet=10ahUKEwiJhaeT5bPTAh

